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Hello All, 
 
Well Spring keeps teasing us with 
some very nice weather, then WHAM, 
winter comes back with a vengeance. 
On Tuesday April 19th the club and 
surrounding areas received approx. 8-
12 inches of heavy wet snow, bringing 
down A LOT of small trees and 
branches throughout the club. This 
weather event will now delay the 
opening of the main club road by at 
least another week. We had hoped to 
possibly open the road sometime 
during the last week of this month. We 
are now hoping for some time the first 
week of May. Water will be turned on 
at the cooks lodge and house lodge this 
coming weekend.  Please stay tuned for 
road opening date. 
 
A normal “Full-On” spring work 
weekend (SWW) will be held May 14 
&15 with Saturday breakfast (7am), 
lunch (noon), dinner (6pm), and 
breakfast again at 8am Sunday 
morning. PLEASE RSVP to me by 
May 11th if you plan on attending. We 
will continue brushing back spur roads 
that need it plus sections of the main 
road. We will also be re-supplying the 
two club camps with wood. Please 
bring brush nips, chainsaws, and 
gloves. Rock picking off the roads 
from raking will also need to be done. 
We hope to possibly have some of the 
road repairs/culverts done before the 
actual work weekend. 
 
The new 2022 club/gate combination 
will take effect on Sunday May 15th. 
Please contact me if you have paid 
your dues and do not receive your card 
at SWW or have not been notified that 
it awaits for you to pick up in the club 
mailbox at Bob B’s camp. We like to 
watch our postage costs, but if you do 
wish for your card to be mailed, that 
certainly can be done. Club buttons 
will also be made available at club 
functions and in the mailbox at Bob’s 
camp. We also have the club 50th 

anniversary t-shirts currently at Bob B.’s 
camp for pickup. We will make every 
effort to make sure each paid member 
receives their t-shirt. We also have a 
limited supply for sale at a cost of $20. 
Other items available include a 50th club 
anniversary pub style glass. 
 
The 2022 membership dues are $800. 
Full or partial ($500) payment is due by 
May 1ST. If paying in installments, your 

second payment is due by August 1ST. If 
you wish to pay at SWW, that is always 
acceptable. Cabin taxes are due by 
August 15TH. Permanent camper/site fee 
is $100 and is due upon picking your site 
and a one-time receipt of 
camper/trailer/site guidelines form. 
Propane tanks are $100, Missed work 
weekend continue to be $50 and guest 
fees are $10 (for any part of the day), 
winter fee is $5 per day. ALL fees are 
due within 30 days from the date first 
incurred. A 10 % per month late fee will 
be owed the club thereafter. If you are 
making an initial dues payment after 
May 15th then that will be considered late 
unless you have made prior 
arrangements. 
 
REMINDERS: All ATV’s need to be 
registered / insured, UTV’s need to be 
insured, boats need to be registered. 
Helmets are required for ALL ATV 
riders. PFD’s should be used while out 
on the water. Absolutely no parking is 
allowed on the state land between the 
lakes (penalties can range from $250 fine 
to loss of membership) and no motors are 
permitted on Lows Lake. Club family 
picnic will be held on Aug. 6th. Fall work 
weekend will be Sept. 10/11. Boys Scout 
lease packets will be available at SWW. 
A signed Hold harmless form is required 
upon pick up of your packet. If you need 
this form (haven’t turned one in yet) 
please let Bob M. or myself know that 
you need one. Member packets not 
picked up will be left with your name on 
them in the Cooks lodge as long as we 
have received your hold harmless form. 
 


